COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD, INC

GENERAL MEETING
December 9, 2010
The December General Meeting of the Coastal Quilters Guild was held at the Saint Andrews Presbyterian Church in Goleta.  The meeting began at 6:30 pm with the Holiday Program and the Business Meeting was called to order at 8:15 pm by Ranell Hansen.

The Holiday Program included the following:

Music by Mike Conway

Elections and Opportunity Quilt questionnaire
Treats by the members

A reading by Suzy Pelovsky from the Singer Sewing Machine Booklet

Fat Quarter exchange

Door Prizes

Show & Tell:  Twenty-two members showed their quilts.

Presentation of the Community Quilts by Yolanda Garcia & Louise Salgado to Hospice.  Yolanda thanked members for their contributions and presented 61 lap quilts and 70 pillowcases to the representative from Hospice.  There was a parade of the quilts being donated.  The representative from Hospice spoke briefly to the guild members.  She gave a brief history of the Hospice and shared the meaning of the quilts to the patients.
Cathe Hedrick thanked Mike Conway for joining the group tonight.

The business portion of the Holiday Program was called to order at 8:15 pm by Ranell Hansen.

Announcements:  Ranell thanked member for the quilts and pillowcases and reminded everyone to pick up the trash.
There will be no board meeting in December.

By members using Amazon on the website, the guild has made $292.00.

Welcome and Introductions:  Ranell welcomed the new members and guests and asked them to introduce themselves.  There were three.

Workshops:   Patty Six reported that the January 22 workshop was full and there is a waiting list.  There will be a $2 lab fee at the workshop of Jean Wells.

Block of the Month:  Darilyn reported that there were 40 green wreaths and the winners for tonight were Margaret Siadal and Rita Hardin.  Darilyn went on to explain the Jacobs ladder block for January.

Challenge Quilts:  Carol Hart reported on the challenge quilts and the deadline is March 2, 2011.

Parliamentarian:  Debra Blake reported the results of the election.  The new President is Irelle Beatie.    The questions regarding the Opportunity Quilt will be discussed by the board and the results given at a future date.
Opportunity Quilt:  Sue Davies reported the total of the ticket sale will be given next month.  The winner of the quilt is Teri Bontrager of Santa Maria.

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Priscilla Jacobs

Recording Secretary

